
 

79 

 
 

CHAPTER 10 

 
 

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS 

 
 
10.1 We would like to record our sincere appreciation for all those 
who have contributed to our review, in particular, all bureaux, departments, 
staff associations, departmental consultative committees, individual civil 
servants, members of the public and organisations who have given their 
views to the Task Force through written submissions or attending 
consultation forums. 
 
10.2 We are grateful to the Commissioner for Official Languages 
and her staff for their assistance and professional skill in translating both 
our Interim and Final Reports.  We also wish to express our gratitude to the 
Government Printer and his staff for their efficiency in printing our Interim 
and Final Reports within the very short periods of time given.  We wish to 
thank the Information Services Department for their assistance in designing 
the reports’ covers and publicising the consultation exercise.  Our thanks 
also go to the Department of Justice for their advice on matters relating to 
the appointment of a consultant, and on arrangements to ensure compliance 
with legislation relating to privacy in making available submissions for 
public inspection. 
 
10.3 We also appreciate the efforts made by PwC Consulting Hong 
Kong Limited in their study of recent developments and best practices in 
civil service pay administration in the five selected countries. 
 
10.4 Last but not least, we wish to express our appreciation to the 
Secretary-General and the staff of the Joint Secretariat for their hard work, 
in particular, their assistance in researching various pay related issues, 
organising the consultation sessions, collecting and processing views 
received and keeping members busy throughout the review. 
 


